Bike Walk Connecticut

Meeting of the Board of Directors

Wednesday, May 9, 2012, 6:00 -8:00 pm.

Bike Walk Connecticut HQ

 56 Arbor St., Suite 310A, Hartford, CT 06105
Attendees:  Mark Paquette,  Chris Brown,  Sandy Fry,  Anne Hayes, Bev Hughes,  Kelly Kennedy,  Gerry Lafleur, Ken Livingston, Tom O’Brien, Martha Page, Emily Wolfe
· Meeting called to order at 8PM by Vice President Mark Paquette 
· Minutes from March 14, 2012 meeting were approved.
· Finance Report
· Ken Livington went through the financial reports.  
·  New grant have been received: $5000 from Patagonia for Bike to Work event in May and $2000 from Hamilton Sundstrand for the Discover Hartford tour in September.
· Martha suggested that we move from cash basis accounting to the accrual method of accounting.  This is the method preferred by auditors.  Ken will look into  the  practicality of making this transition
. 
· Executive Director’s Overview
· Working on matching meeting agendas with the strategic plan.

· Working on an improved BWCT website.

· Lots of e-mail requests for BWCT’s support.  These need to be prioritized to make sure that we don’t go too far away for our strategic plan.

· Is taking over the Donor database from Charlie.

· Membership

· Goals are set out in Strategic Plan (p 5, object #1)
· Kelly presented a document that outlined future plans

· Discussed items to accompany membership packets.

· Financing
· Importance of stressing word “financing” instead of “fundraising” when making plans for the financial future of the organization
· Kelly included a packet on “9 Ways Baord Membes Can Raise Money w\Without Fundraising”  This pamphlet is our homework for the next board meeting.
· Discussed OPM grant for keeping kids safe.  The grant could fit within our Bike Education program.
· Kelly and Martha will meet to develop a  development plan for financing and fundraising.
· Events
· Bike to Work is expected to be statewide this year.  We have 12 sites already established for bike to work locations.  Sandy has made all the arrangements and Kelly has supported her with good publicity.   Bev will deliver some of the remote locations. Other board members will deliver sites close to their workplace.

· Discover Hartford plans are progressing well.  Anne Hayes reported on  BWCT’s coordinated work with the iQuilt group.  Event will take place on the 29th of September.

· Goal this year for the Discover Tour is to net $25,000.  Last year was not typical.  

· Tabling was discussed under events.  Although we do not bring in any income from this activity, it does give us visibility, which is important.  The group debated this issue, but no definite conclusion was reached.
· Advocacy
· Summary of where we are: vulnerable user bill may get passed.  redlight camera bill looks dead for this session.
· Need a chair for Advocacy committee
.
· Future goal: Getting bike/ped access to new busway.
· Need to start thinking about what to do about Advocacy Advance grant.
· Bike Ed

· Beth Emery is no longer available as a bike ed coordinator.

· The Parent and Child class for South Windsor got cancelled, but we will get paid for it.
· We have LCI instructors who are available as instructors for future programs.

· Sandy will follow up with Marcy about a class for WTS.

· Sandy will help plan a new printing for a bike-ed pamphlet.

· Outreach

· Many requests for publicity, participation and other assistance from other bike/health organizations.  Need to set priorities as to which organizations to actively support (such as, appearance on our website).  We can’t support every request.  We are not staffed for the kind of help that is being requested of us. 
· Communications
· Chris Brown will talk to Tony and explain to him our plans for Kelly’s revising the web site.  

· The newsletter’s appearance has improved thanks to Kelly’s design help. 
· Adjourn  
· Meeting was adjourned by Mark at 8:10

· Next Meeting: Wednesday July 11, 2012

 Respectfully Submitted,

Beverly  Hughes, Secretary

�I am concerned that we have enough on our plates without changing our accounting methods.  We may want to change at some point, but personally I think cash basis is easier.


�Let’s be cautious about the skills and expertise we want in an advocacy chair and committee, rather than appoint someone just to fill the spot.


�Let’s put this on hold until we map out how to keep bike ed from running at a loss





